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Arnett Elementary

Dec 13th, Preschool had a successful Family Engagement Night.

December 16th, students that had earned 80% positive on Class DOJO, had no office
referrals, and at least one Fantastic Falcon were invited to attend Reindeer Games.
Students had ten stations of various winter themed games to play. 97% of our students
were able to participate in the games. We also had three Lloyd students volunteer to run
games!

On December 17th, Arnett's 3rd Grade was able to go to the Contemporary Arts Center
(CAC) through a grant only 12 schools in the tri-state receive. At the CAC, students got
to use their critical thinking skills to interpret and make sense of the art on display. The
students will visit the CAC one more time this year through this partnership. Students
enjoyed getting to experience the city and the CAC. Smiles and laughter could be heard
all day.

The Bartlett Educational Center

Bartlett ended 2021 with a PBIS celebration that included a scavenger hunt, cupcake
and cookie decorations and some prize raffles for students who had earned points
through positively meeting expectations. The event was organized and facilitated by
Ms.Creevy and Mrs Spaulding, who did an amazing job of engaging and acknowledging
our students positively. The students really enjoyed everything they got to do to finish the
first semester with a PBIS celebration.

Bartlett also transitioned a number of students who had met their academic, attendance
and behavioral expectations and goals back to Tichenor and Lloyd for the second
semester.

Congratulations to Bartlett's most recent graduate, Shanti Johnson, who completed her
coursework to earn her final credits and passed the Civics test on January 3, 2022 to be
BEC's first 2022 graduate!

Bartlett is also excited to welcome Mr. Adam Heidrich back to EES. Mr. Heidrich is
joining the team at BEC as a teacher to work with our middle school students and help
them successfully transition back to Tichenor and/or prepare them for high school next
year.

Howell Elementary

We hosted over 100 families at our December Family Fun Night on December 16th! The
night was filled with a variety of winter family activities, enjoyed with students, families
and staff.

Our Family Resource Coordinator, Ms. Tracy Molley, coordinated Christmas assistance
for 65 of our students and their siblings.

Students from Lloyd and the Instructional Coach, Ms. Annie Roberts, led Dreamfest
STEM stations with our students in our Gifted and Talented program in December. It was
a wonderful opportunity for them to work with Lloyd student leaders!
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Over the break, we were able to have additional lockers and much needed blinds
installed in our classrooms. Teachers were excited with the changes when they returned
from break. We greatly appreciate the district’s support in these additions!

Lindeman Elementary

We had a fun-filled December at Lindeman including reindeer games, caroling, and
crafting for our monthly PBIS reward. We had around 87% of students participating.

Our partnership with Big Brothers Big Sisters and the One to One program continues to
grow. We have around 20 students who are receiving services through these programs.
We are very grateful for the mentoring and academic support provided to our students
through community partnerships.

Thank you to Tracy Molley, our Family Resource Coordinator, for providing Christmas
assistance to our families during the holidays and to LMHS National Honor Society for
partnering with Lindeman to provide our students with a very special Christmas party.
Students were given presents and had a great time socializing with high school students.

Lloyd Memorial High School

LMHS Teachers will participate in Day 3 of Kagan cooperative learning training on Jan.
14th during the PD day.

LMHS Academic team will participate in District competition on Jan. 18th and 22nd.
LMHS Musical has begun rehearsals for this year's show Footloose. Musical will be the
weekend of Feb. 25-27

Junior class participated in a Practice ACT on Jan. 7th in preparation for the State ACT
March 8th. There will be another practice ACT on Feb. 4th.

LMHS Map window for the winter is next week, we are looking forward to seeing growth
from the 9th and 10th grade students in math and reading.

LMHS Instructional Coach Annie Roberts organized Dreamfest with the help of all the
instructional coaches in the district in December. High School students traveled to each
school to help students participate in meaningful activities that tested their
problem-solving abilities.

Miles Elementary

Our Winter Family Night was a HUGE success!! We had over 100 families attend. We
had various winter craft activities, pictures with Santa, hot chocolate, and our Santa
Shop open for families.

Since the beginning of the year, more than 20% of our students have progressed to on
grade level or above grade level in our new Lexia program.

Our Student Government, in partnership with UK’s 4H program, jumped into action to
lead a toy drive for the children impacted by the tornadoes in Western Kentucky. They
were able to get information out on a Monday and had a room full of donations by
Friday!
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Tichenor Middle School

e TMS teachers will have their 3rd day of Kagan Cooperative Learning Strategies on the
January 14 professional Day
TMS SBDM is reviewing and revising our Grading and Eligibility policies
Students will be taking their mid year reading and math MAP tests the week of January
10

e We have added Nedra Walker to the TMS team as an Instructional Assistant

District Personnel and Department Reports

e Intelligent Classroom Update: Howell Elementary is complete and teachers are loving
having the new technology in the classrooms! We have had a school visit from another
local school district come in and see the technology being used so that they could better
equip their teachers with technology tools in their classroom! Tichenor Middle School is
well on their way to being complete as well, and is targeted to be complete this month.
Keep your eye out for the winter Engage, where there will be a large feature of what our
Intelligent Classrooms look like and how they are enhancing our Tier 1 instruction in our
classrooms!

Matt Engel-Assistant Superintendent
e All Schools have completed Phase lll of the School Improvement Process

Michael Goodenough- Director of District-Wide Programs
e Annual Nutrition and Physical Activity Report

Jo Craven - PBIS Coordinator
° Tiered Fidelity Inventory (TFI) Results Fall 2021
e All schools completed Round 1 of the Tiered Fidelity Inventory (TFI) for 21-22. The TFl is
a survey taken 2-4 times annually to assess the extent to which school personnel apply
the core features of School-wide Positive Behavior Interventions and Supports
(SWPBIS) at all three tiers — either individually or collectively. Teams may take the TFlI
for a variety of purposes including:
e An initial assessment to determine if they are using, or need, SWPBIS
e A guide for implementation of Tier I, Tier Il, and/or Tier Ill practices
e An index of sustained SWPBIS implementation
e A metric for identifying schools for recognition within their district and state
implementation efforts


https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/12mog1EtMNQFJzyvJskY7rLZE6smXHI1ECRupSEcwyOg/edit?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1UbLmgCIGTF3X7VoVXatyPypAnq3m9ocN/view?usp=sharing

